

Officers and Board

Robert Watters President

Timothy Spratt Vice President

Drew Bevolo Vice President

Louis Bartels Secretary/Treasurer

Zeid Ammari At-Large

Marci Schramm At-Large

Jeremy DeBlieux Chairman of the Board

Neil Anderson Sydney Anderson Louis Faust Bryan Francher Dr. Scott Griffith Levi Janssen James Lauga, Jr. Dwyre McComsey John O'Brien Angela Rowell Emily Liuzza Gene Sausse Anna Sumas Adrienne Thomas Tony Viloria Shawn Walsh Kathleen Wilkin Mark Wilson

Past Presidents

Drew Bevolo Jeremy DeBlieux Alfred Groos Steve Pettus Eric Reitman Sal Sunseri Lois Sutton Adrienne Thomas Shelly Waguespack Mark Wilson

Executive Director

Brittany McGovern brittany@fqba.org 504.309.1423



July 15, 2016

Dear Councilmembers of New Orleans:

Below is the French Quarter Business Association's position on short-term rentals (STR) which address proposals that were part of the study findings issued by the City Planning Commission.

Position:

- 1. We support allowing short-term rentals for doubles occupied by owners with a homestead exemption, but not in the French Quarter. With limitations.
- 2. Subsequent to the creation of an effective regulatory framework with a proven enforcement mechanism, we would support the legalization of "Temporary Short-Term Rentals," except in the French Quarter. The Temporary STR, by its nature, will be more difficult for the City to permit and enforce because of the fluid nature of this type of rental. Temporary STR's should be limited to no more than 4 times per year and no more than one week per rental totaling no more than 30 calendar days.
- 3. We support the City's existing prohibition on short-term rentals in the French Quarter and urge short-term rentals in this areas remain prohibited.
- 4. We oppose any effort to allow whole house and condo units to serve as short-term rentals unless occupied by an owner with a homestead exemption.
- 5. We oppose the concept of homes in residential districts being used for the primary purpose of short-term rentals. We urge you to maintain your position to not allow the proposed Principal Residential/Type P STR License.
- 6. We oppose short-term rentals in commercial districts with short-term rental rules and regulations that are different from hotel rules and regulations.

Reasoning:

Safety of Guests -

- If the City regulates short-term rentals, it has an obligation to put in place safety standards that protect our visitors.
- All STR's should comply with appropriate building, fire and safety codes with type of building and use considered.

The Voice of Business in the French Quarter

600 Decatur Street, Suite 310 New Orleans, LA 70130 Phone: 504.309.1423 www.fqba.org



Level Playing Field/Fair Competition -

- Commercial landlords using Airbnb and similar are running lucrative, commercial hotels; as such, they must be regulated the same as hotels.
- Not to do so is unfair competition.

Loss of Jobs -

- The hotel and lodging industry provides a huge and growing volume and variety of jobs and career opportunities.
- · Short-term rentals do not.

Zoning –

- Rational zoning laws are what make cities livable and viable.
- After ten years of working on a master plan for the City and amending the zoning code to comply with it, why would our city leaders want to deem the master plan and zoning code meaningless and irrelevant?

Neighborhoods -

- Insufficient regulation of short-term rentals and non-compliance with rational zoning laws will destroy:
 - i. the quality of life of its residents, and
 - ii. the authenticity and uniqueness of New Orleans neighborhoods, which will ultimately reduce tourism and all of its benefits to the City.

Affordable Housing -

 The proliferation and exponential growth of short-term rentals in residential areas are eliminating affordable places for our residents to live and impacting their ability to find housing close to their workplaces.

Enforcement -

- Government regulates and easily collects taxes from hotels because it requires data reported that promotes enforcement.
- Unless online short-term rental companies like Airbnb are required to share ownership and location of short-term rental data with the City, there is no meaningful enforcement possible. Airbnb has been unwilling to provide to other cities this type of data necessary for enforcement.
 The Voice of Business in the French Quarter



600 Decatur Street, Suite 310 New Orleans, LA 70130 Phone: 504.309.1423 www.fqba.org



Value to the State and City -

R Motten

• There will be more economic growth, tax revenues for the state and city, and jobs created from continued robust hotel operation and development than from short-term rentals.

Thank you for your service and commitment to our unique City.

Sincerely,

Robert Watters

President

